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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 2, 2017
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Ralph Hodges (Chair), Danny Ferreira, John Pittman
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m. by Commissioner Hodges and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
The minutes of the February 2, 2017 meeting of the Audit Committee were approved as distributed.
#736A (Police and Fire Pension Fund Audit Follow-Up): Chairman Hodges referred to comments by Council Auditor Kirk Sherman made to the Council’s Finance Committee last week that most of the recommendations of the audit had been accomplished by the Pension Fund and he expected that the remaining issues would be resolved within the next year.

Motion (Pittman): recommend that the TRUE Commission accept the audit without comment – approved unanimously.
Mr. Hodges reported that the Internal Operations Committee is considering as part of its work the development of a new Audit Committee reporting form, but that work has not yet been completed.

#789 (Quarterly Budget Summary for the month ended December 31, 2016): Chairman Hodges reviewed comments by Council Auditor Kirk Sherman made to the Council’s Finance Committee last week regarding very early budget trends. The revenue and expenditure budgets both show positive variances to date because of positive ad valorem tax collections and substantial employee vacancies in the Sheriff’s Office and Fire and Rescue Department. The City anticipates about $52 million in Hurricane Matthew expenses, of which $22 million have been booked and $30 million are accumulated but not yet booked. The City will be applying to the Federal Emergency Management Agency for reimbursement of allowable expenses not covered by insurance. Mr. Hodges expressed concern about the large numbers of vacancies throughout the City government, particularly in the Sheriff’s Office and Fire and Rescue Departments, and what those vacancies mean for public service provision. Presumably those positions are funded in the budget because they are needed to perform vital functions which may not be provided if those positions are vacant. 
Motion (Ferreira): recommend that the TRUE Commission accept the report with Council Auditor Kirk Sherman’s Finance Committee comments attached and with an expression of concern about the number of vacant positions, particularly in departments where the vacancy rate exceeds 5% (particularly the Fire and Rescue Department and Sheriff’s Office), due to the potential that vital public services may not be provided if those positions are vacant: approved unanimously.
Chairman Hodges noted that this would be his last meeting as Chair of the Audit Committee and a new chair will need to be appointed by TRUE Commission Chairman Hassan. The members thanked Mr. Hodges for his good work as the chairman.
In response to a question from Mr. Hodges about the Council Auditor’s interest in pursuing any other issues with regard to Audit #779 (Affordable Housing Consultant Services Audit), Tommy Carter said that Council Auditor Kirk Sherman indicated that there were no other issues that he believes need additional investigation by his office. Mr. Hodges reported that the TRUE Commission had received correspondence from City Ethics Officer Carla Miller stating that the Ethics Commission did not have any comment to make on the issues covered in the audit. Mr. Hodges suggested that the TRUE Commission may want to consider asking the Ethics Commission to consider whether that group would wish to look at the fact situation covered in the audit and comment on the need for any potential changes to the City ethics ordinance and regulations to prevent a recurrence of similar situations that appear to exhibit behavior that should be prevented by a sound ethics ordinance. He will raise the issue in the full commission meeting.
Meeting adjourned: 3:58 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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